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January 

2017 

Calendar of 

Events 

 
 

Sunday, Jan. 1—Last Day of Chanukah 

 

Tuesday, Jan. 3—Board Meeting, 7:30pm 

 

Friday, Jan. 6—Shabbat Service, 8:00pm 

 

Saturday, Jan. 7—Torah Study, 9:30am 

 

Sunday, Jan. 8— “The Matchmaker,” 

Film at 2:00pm 

 

Wednesday, Jan. 11— “Current Events” 

with Helman Brook, 7:30pm 

 

Friday, Jan. 13—Shabbat Service, 8:00pm 

 

Saturday, Jan. 14—Torah Study, 9:30am 

 

Friday, Jan. 20—Shabbat Service, 8:00pm 

 

Saturday, Jan. 21—Torah Study, 9:30am 

 

Sunday, Jan. 22—Torah Restoration 

Program with Neil Yerman, 2:00pm 

 

Friday, Jan. 27—Kabbalat Shabbat 

Service, 6:15pm 

 

Saturday, Jan. 28—Torah Study, 9:30am; 

Torah Service, 10:30am 

 

Tuesday, Jan. 31—Lunch & Learn at 

Shish Kebab, 11:30am 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

BULLETIN 

Sofer (Torah Scribe) Neil Yerman  

Sunday, January 22 

2:00pm—5:pm 
 
To celebrate our Jubilee Year, Temple 
Isaiah is honored to have our Scholar-in-
Residence, Sofer Neil Yerman present an 
interactive program January 22nd at 
2:00pm.  Sofer Yerman is a world-
renowned authority on writing, repairing, 
restoring and beautifying Torahs. His 
work can be seen in local temples as well 
as in our home. He has a wealth of 
knowledge both in secular and religious 
art and he has spoken and worked throughout the world . 
We are delighted that he will be speaking and helping us 
restore the Torah. 
 
The program will begin with a talk by Sofer Yerman entitled 
“The Living Torah—Time Traveler” which will cover the 
history of the Torah scroll over the many centuries and 
countries of its’ travels, the different writing styles, 
significance of shapes, sizes, methodology, parchments, 
writing utensils, inks and what makes a Torah "kosher". 
 
The second part of the program involves YOU. Members of 
our temple and the community will have an opportunity to 
have hands-on experience in cleaning our Torah. Over the 
years our Torah, while in very good condition, does require 
some maintenance.  With your help and the tools that the 
sofer will provide, we will clean our Sefer Torah, from 
Genesis to Deuteronomy.  
 

Please bring your children, grandchildren, 
family and friends to this most interesting 
program.  (Of course, dessert and 
refreshments will be served. ) We request a 
small donation of $18 for the afternoon 
program, but the experience should truly 
be priceless and memorable.           
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Dear Temple Isaiah Family, 
 
In the Jewish tradition we pay particular respect to older people and in 
that same tradition - contrary to current pop culture where youth is 
prized – Judaism values its holiest artifact, the Torah.  In fact, as early as 
the 4

th
 century B.C.E., Ezra the scribe devoted his work to making sure 

the words of Torah were read publicly and that the holy letters would 
remain consistent throughout the generations.   
 
Ezra’s sacred work has been sustained by generations of scribes – 
soferim – who adhere to a rigorous protocol of laws and rituals for writing, maintaining 
and restoring Torah scrolls. For example, the sofer will not use any metal object when 
working on a scroll, since metal is a material used in warfare.  The art of the sofer hasn’t 
changed drastically in the past thousands of years even though his work would be 
made easier with the use of modern methods.  In fact, the sofer will only use a turkey 
quill when writing a Torah, just as his predecessors have lovingly and painstakingly 
done for millennia. 
 
On January 22 Sofer Neil Yerman, who has been maintaining and restoring our scrolls 
for many years, will join us for a hands-on restoration project when we will all have the 
opportunity to put pen to scroll. Temple Isaiah is both blessed and honored to carry on 
this tradition with our family of congregants taking an active role.   
 
With many blessings, 
 
Cantor Leslie Friedlander 

CANTOR’S COLUMN 
BY CANTOR LESLIE FRIEDLANDER 

 

Music & Memory Program at  

Sid Jacobson JCC 

 
If you know someone with dementia, SJJCC can personalize an iPod for them to use in the 

comfort of their own home to help elevate their mood, decrease anxiety and lessen agitation. 

 

For more information about the Music and Memory program, please contact Taylor Herbert, 

LCSW, Director of Specialized Senior Services at therbert@sjjcc.org or 

516-484-1545, ext. 114. 
 

PARTNERS IN CARING STAFF 

Margy Ringelheim, LMSW 

Barbara Goldstein, LCSW 

Leslie Grama-Shapiro, LMSW 

Michelle Laser, LCSW, Director of Social Services 

mailto:therbert@sjjcc.org
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In October 2016, the Isaiah family gathered together in prayer and fellowship for our 50th High Holiday Season and 

the start of our Jubilee Year.  It is a time to reflect on our past and look forward to the future. 

 

 Temple Isaiah is a very special community.  That was apparent when we moved to Great Neck 

in 1985.  Our young family was putting down roots in Great Neck, not seeking a temple, but one 

kept finding us.  Spending time at Parkwood Pool, I found myself gravitating toward Isaiah 

members, and joining Hadassah; it was the Isaiah members I seemed to have the most in common 

with.  As our children grew and reached middle school, the bar and bat mitzvah circuit began.  We 

were not members of a temple but found the services we attended at Isaiah were the warmest and 

most fitting with our family dynamic.  Years passed and friendships grew as we settled into our 

Great Neck life.  Parkwood Pool became our oasis and there I found a water class and began 

spending every summer with my water warriors.  Additionally, many of our members enjoy the 

pool and through Terry Joseph and Rachel Greenwald we were introduced to more members.  

Terry was always inviting us to temple events, and we eventually took her up on her gracious offer.  

Time passes quickly and we found ourselves more and more drawn to Isaiah as our temple home.  

My parents were in Florida and were going to be spending the High Holidays with us and we would 

go to temple together.  Terry generously invited us and, as they say, “the rest is history.”  The 

congregation embraced us all; we immediately felt at home and enjoyed many years together before 

my parents passed.  I will be forever grateful for the time we spent together and for the warm 

embrace we always feel. 

 

Becoming a part of a temple community is much 

more than attending services; I slowly, or maybe not so 

slowly, became involved in different temple events.  My 

passion for Holocaust education came through and Rabbi 

Tsuruoka and Howard Israel asked me to work on 

programs with them.  Over the years, we created many 

Yom HaShoah programs, community events and films 

with Holocaust themes.  We proudly dedicated a memorial 

wall outside of our temple and created our Holocaust 

Memorial and Archive dedicated to recording the Isaiah 

community’s experiences during the Holocaust and World 

War II for future generations and to ensure that the Holocaust is never forgotten.  My most special 

memory is one Yom HaShoah, my dear friend and survivor Werner Reich spoke of his experience, 

concluding with his liberation from Mauthausen.  The event brought our founding President 

Bernard Rosenberg together with Werner, who thanked Bernie for his role in liberating the camp.  

Overall, I am looking forward to retirement and taking a more active role helping Terry with tag 

sales, our dinners and now doing my best as a trustee to bring adult programs to our congregation 

and our larger Great Neck community.  We are truly blessed to have found Temple Isaiah and look 

forward to the next 50 years!! 

“VOICES OF ISAIAH” 
What Brought Us to the Door of Our Synagogue? 

By Meryl Menashe 

 We welcome and solicit your personal story and experience in our “Voices of Isaiah”   column.  Tell us 

your story … the unique path to the door of our synagogue.  The Shehecheyanu moments that connect your 

family to our Temple Isaiah family.  Raise your voice, sing out in joy and share your Isaiah experience.   

Please contact either Kathie Davis or Bill Rosenberg to share your story.    
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In Memoriam—Susan Bendor 

 

If Temple Isaiah is a family, Susan was a favorite aunt.  I met her and Edgar 

at a dinner about twenty years ago.  Gary and I were so impressed with their 

intellect and their progressive politics, we knew we had joined the right 

synagogue. 

 

As the years went on, I found that Susan did not just talk social worker 

talk.  Although she taught social work, she did social work.  Not only was 

she the conscience of Isaiah and its Board, but she actually did acts of kind-

ness.  Susan got me involved in a Long Island social action committee, got 

the temple involved in social action in Great Neck, encouraged the temple to 

adopt a family in need and listened and heard anyone who was lucky 

enough to sit next to her.   

 

She gave honest advice when asked, but mostly listened nonjudgmentally. 

When Susan was needed to find help or to navigate the twisty road of bu-

reaucracy, she, frail though she looked, marched in and made the calls, 

filled out the papers and called in favors when needed. 

 

Although she had many experiences, book knowledge and moral integrity, 

Susan never acted in a superior way.  As I said, she was a favorite aunt. 

Susan forcefully demonstrated her love of people; she was always progres-

sive, proactive, always honest and fair and never condescending or two-

faced. 

 

Our whole family mourns the passing of our loving, fascinating friend, and 

moral compass. 

Suzanne Branch 

Read the Book & Save the Date:  February 12 

The Plot Against America by Philip Roth 
 
 The Temple Isaiah Book Club is back in business! Join us on Sunday morning, Feb. 12th, for Bagels and 

Books at 11:00am. Our first book is The Plot Against America, a novel by Philip Roth published in 2004. It is 

an alternative history in which Franklin Delano Roosevelt is defeated in the presidential election of 1940 by 

Charles Lindbergh.  Following is the opening paragraph of the NY Times Sunday re-

view from 2004: 

 

 “Philip Roth has written a terrific political novel, though in a style his readers might 

never have predicted -- a fable of an alternative universe, in which America has gone fas-

cist and ordinary life has been flattened under a steamroller of national politics and mass 

hatreds. Hitler's allies rule the White House. Anti-Semitic mobs roam the streets. The 

lower-middle-class Jews of Weequahic, in Newark, N.J., cower in a second-floor apart-

ment, trying to figure out how to use a gun to defend themselves. ("You pulla the trig," a 

kindly neighbor explains.) The novel is sinister, vivid, dreamlike, preposterous and, at the 

same time, creepily plausible." 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

 

New Year’s 

Day 

 

Last Day 

Of Chanukah 

2 3 

 

Board 

Meeting, 

7:30pm 

4 5 6 

 

Shabbat 

Service, 

8:00pm 

7 

 

Torah Study, 

9:30am 

8 

 

“Picture For a  

Sunday 

Afternoon” 

2:00pm 

9 

 

 

 

10 11 

 

Current 

Events with 

Helman 

Brook, 

7:30pm 

12 13 

 

Shabbat 

Service, 

8:00pm 

14 

 

Torah Study, 

9:30am 

15 16 17 18 19 20 

 

Shabbat 

Service, 

8:00pm 

21 

 

Torah Study, 

9:30am 

22 

 

 

Torah Scribe 

Neil Yerman, 

2:00pm 

23 24 25 26 27 

 

Kabbalat 

Shabbat 

Service, 

6:15pm 

28 

 

Torah Study, 

9:30am; 

Torah  

Service, 

10:30am 

29 30 31 

 

Lunch & 

Learn, 

11:30am 

    

January 2017 
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Tuesday, January 31 
Lunch & Learn with  

Student Rabbi Chase Foster 
at Ayhan’s Shish Kebab 

11:30am—12:45pm 

Wednesday, January 11 

7:30pm 

“Current Events” with 

Helman Brook 

“Picture for a Sunday 
Afternoon” 

Sunday, January 8th 
2:00pm 

Let’s Start a Temple Isaiah  
Tradition—A Monthly Sunday  

Afternoon of Movies and a Nosh 
 

January Film: 
“The Matchmaker” 

An Israeli Comedy from 2010 
$10 Fee—Movie & Munchies 
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General Donations 
In Loving Memory Of: 
Rachel Alexander Tholfsen, Mother of Judy  

  Brook 

Anna Rosenthal Brook, Mother of Helman Brook 

 Judy & Helman Brook 

Abraham Berkowitz, Grandfather of Sheila  

   DeFazio 

Bessie Berkowitz, Grandmother of Sheila 

   DeFazio 

Goldie Cohen, Mother of Sheila DeFazio 

Louis Cohen, Father of Sheila DeFazio 

Sylvester DeFazio, Father of Victor DeFazio 

Robert Ensler, Brother-in-Law of Sheila and 

  Victor DeFazio 

 Sheila & Victor DeFazio 

Samuel Goldfarb, Father of Norman Goldfarb 

  Leonie & Norman Goldfarb 

Ilonka Hans, Mother of Mortimer Hans 

 Lia & Mortimer Hans 

Leon Lewis, Uncle of Willa Lewis 

 Willa Lewis & Edward Moulin 

Shirley Miller, Mother of Denise Miller 

Max Shiller, Grandfather of Steve Fein 

 Denise Miller & Steve Fein 

Esther Dibner, Aunt of William Rosenberg 

 William Rosenberg 

Harold Schwartz, Husband of Barbara Schwartz 

 Barbara Schwartz 

Esther Causanschi, Mother of Golda Shapiro 

 Golda Shapiro 

Audrey Goldberg, Sister of Harriet Shindler 

 Harriet Shindler 

Herman Soifer, Husband of Arlene Soifer 

Emily Soifer, Daughter of Arlene Soifer 

Betty Bashkin, Mother of Arlene Soifer 

Louis Bashkin, Father of Arlene Soifer 

 Arlene Soifer 

William Ang, Father of Sandia Tosky 

 Sandia & Eric Tosky 

Susan Bendor, Mother of Jane and Cathy Bendor 

 Nancy Beck 

 Suzanne Branch & Gary McTiernan 

 Judy & Helman Brook 

 Kathie Davis 

 Sheila & Victor DeFazio 

 Helene Dorfman 

 Denise Miller & Steve Fein 

 June & Allan Feldman 

 Gail & Robert Gordon 

 Meg & Steve Grass 

 Rachel Greenwald 

 Diane Haber 

 Lia & Mortimer Hans 

 Carol & Bill Hersh 

 Terry Birnbaum-Horton & Brian Horton 

 Mindy & Howard Israel 

 Terry & Richard Joseph 

 Margo Kane 

 Willa Lewis & Edward Moulin 

 Ruth Mandelbaum 

 Bill Rosenberg 

 Rita Rubenstein 

 Carole Safenowitz, Harris Safenowitz and 

     Sherry Ambos 

 Alisa & Martin Secofsky 

 Golda Shapiro 

 Shelley Sherman 

 Bella Bekker-Silver & Jonathan Silver 

 Arlene Soifer 

 Barbara & Alan Tepper 

 

In Honor of : 
The Birthday of Robert Gordon 

The Baby Naming of Skylar Blumenthal, 

Granddaughter of Rachel Greenwald 

 Suzanne Branch & Gary McTiernan 

The Birth of Skylar Blumenthal and Thank 

 You for a Beautiful Baby Naming  

 Rachel Greenwald 

The Speedy Recovery of Brian Horton 

 Judy & Helman Brook 

 Kathie Davis 

 Sheila & Victor DeFazio 

 Denise Miller & Steve Fein 

 June & Allan Feldman 

 Gail & Robert Gordon 

 Carol & Bill Hersh 

 Mindy & Howard Israel 

 Terry & Richard Joseph 

 Ruth Mandelbaum 

 Bill Rosenberg 

 Alisa & Martin Secofsky 

 Shelley Sherman 

The Good Health of Howard Israel 

 June & Allan Feldman 

The Speedy Recovery of Jeff Schadlow 

 Bella Bekker-Silver & Jonathan Silver 

Temple Isaiah 

 Rabbi Susan Elkodsi 

 Colleen & Jesse Stoff 

The Birth of Henry Maximus Menashe, Grandson 

of Meryl & Jack Menashe 

 Judy & Helman Brook 

 Kathie Davis 

 Sheila & Victor DeFazio 

 Denise Miller & Steve Fein 

 June & Allan Feldman 

 Gail & Robert Gordon 

 Carol & Bill Hersh 

 Terry Birnbaum-Horton & Brian Horton 

 Mindy & Howard Israel 

 Terry & Richard Joseph 

 Ruth Mandelbaum 

 Bill Rosenberg 

 Alisa & Martin Secofsky 

 Shelley Sherman 

 

Cantor’s Chanukah Appeal: 
 Judy & Helman Brook 

 Kathie Davis 

 June & Allan Feldman 

 Omaira Enriquez & Franklin Greene 

 Diane Haber 

 Lia & Mort Hans 

 Carol & Bill Hersh 

 Terry Birnbaum-Horton & Brian Horton 

 Johanna Hurwitz 

 Terry & Richard Joseph 

 Nina Koss 

 Jean Lesser 

 Connie Maller 

 Paula Newman 

 William Rosenberg 

 Rita Rubenstein 

 Golda Shapiro 

 Shelley Sherman 

 Harriet Shindler 

 Claude Springer 

 Linda Tsuruoka 

 Micki Victor 

 Shelley & Bob Willcox 

 

Trees in Israel: 
In Memory of Susan Bendor 

 Temple Isaiah 

  
 

 

 

 

It is a Tree of Life to 
those who hold it 

fast. 
 

And all who cling 
to it find happiness. 

 

Would you like to 
celebrate a joyous 

event?  Honor a 

dear friend, relative 

or loved one? 

 

Contact the temple 

office for details. 

 

(Information on 
Memorial Plaques is 

also available.) 
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Temple Isaiah of Great Neck 
1 Chelsea Place 
Great Neck, NY 11021 

 

BULLETIN 
Co-Presidents:  Kathie Davis, Bill Rosenberg 
Cantor:  Leslie Friedlander 

Student Rabbi:  Chase Foster 

Production:  Cathy Reibstein 
 

Deadline for submissions 

10th of the Month 

www.templeisaiahgn.org 
Affiliated with the Union for Reform Judaism 
Issue No. 168 Published Monthly 


